
 

Newsletter – July 2023 
“A school family learning and growing together with Jesus Christ.” 

 

As with every school year, we are saying 

goodbye to our Year 6 pupils who are off to 

start the next step in their education at 

secondary school.  We wish them well on 

this new adventure.   

 

Staffing 

This year we are saying goodbye to Mr Reid, 

Miss Philips, Miss Folland, Mrs Jeffs, Mrs 

Foster, Mrs Hynes, Mr Hawkes and Miss 

Somerville.  Mrs Campbell is also starting 

her maternity leave.  We are grateful for 

their hard work, enthusiasm and 

contribution to our school family and we 

wish them well in their new ventures. 

 

In September we welcome Miss Atalaya, 

Miss Brence, Miss Franks, Miss Khatun, Mr 

Gooden and Mr Graybyrne to our teaching 

staff.   

 

Sports Days 

Thankfully the rain held off and we had 

fantastic Sports days.  Melissa Ashley who 

works at the Westbridge Spar Store 

arranged ice lollies for all children finance by 

the Blakemore Foundation.  She also kindly 

applied for £200 to buy sports equipment.  

Thank you for this very kind donation!  

 

School Uniform and P.E. Kits 

Attached is a copy of our uniform dress code 

which includes the P.E. kit.  Please can you 

ensure that children adhere to this code.  

Children are welcome to wear hair 

accessories in the school colours – no 

novelty headbands.    

 

 

 

Mr Watt – The Great Northampton Run 
Mr Watt is running the Great Northampton 
Run (Half Marathon) on Sunday 17th 
September 2023 to raise money for an 
incredible charity called Maggie's Centre.  
It is a cause very close to his heart so any 
donations would be hugely appreciated.  
 
Please visit my JustGiving page 
at https://tinyurl.com/MrWattRuns  
 

 

Term Dates 

 

Term Starts – Wednesday 6th September – 

Years 1 to 6 

Term ends - Friday 20th October 

Half Term - 23th – 27th October  

Term starts - Monday 30th October  

Term ends – Wednesday 20th December 

Term starts – Thursday 4th January 2024 

Full list of term dates are attached. 

 

I wish you and your family a wonderful 

summer break and look forward to seeing 

you in September, refreshed and ready to 

learn.   

 

Mrs Dunstan  

Head Teacher 

July 2023 
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